ESSEX STRAGGLERS' ORIENTEERING SOCIETY

Committee Meeting Tuesday 8th March @ 1930 hrs
in the Village Hall, Hatfield Peverel, CM3 2HP

Minutes
	Present:  John Collyer (Chair), John Russell (Vice Chair), Nancy Powell Davies (Treasurer), Geraldine Russell (Membership Sec), Andrew Cordle (Webmaster), Julie Laver (Development & Schools), David Skinner (Fixtures Sec), Kevin Machin (Mapping).


	
	Item
	Action



	1.
	Apologies for absence were received from Jenny Collyer, Tracey Apperley, Richard Barker, Eddie Banks, Jack Isbester and Lyn West

	

	2.
	The Minutes of the meeting of 17.01.11 were approved


	

	3.
	The following were matters arising.

4.1 Proposals for a Disciplinary Code were reviewed and various modifications agreed. Chair to revise for agreement at May meeting with a view to submitting proposals for a change to the Constitution at the next SOS AGM.
4.3 The Nestle ‘Get Set Go Free’ scheme is not being launched until June. Accordingly our Danbury event has been offered.
4.4 It was agreed that the way forward on delivering the Event Safety and Welfare Workshop in SOS would not be decided until EAOA roll-out plans and associated funding proposals are clarified (expected to be discussed at EAOA meeting on 11 March).

	John C


	4.
	Correspondence

1   SOS has been invited to publish club details in the UK Sport and Hobby Directory. Since no clear advantage in doing so could be ascertained, it was agreed that the offer should be declined.

	Jack


	5.
	Treasurer’s Report

1   The Treasurer’s Report was discussed. It was noted that the income from the Writtle Forest event in this report is understated and that there is some uncertainty regarding future Club & Coach funding.
2   It was agreed that the mileage allowance would be increased to 25p per mile forthwith. Income & Expenditure and Expense Claim forms to be modified accordingly.
3   Changes to the Treasurer’s job description were agreed. The revised description, annexed to these Minutes, is to be published on the website.

	Andrew
Andrew


	6.
	Fixtures

1   The Organiser’s feedback from the Writtle Forest Level B event was noted. It was agreed that the identification of alternative car parking closer to the better parts of the forest is desirable. A letter is to be sent to Lord Petre by Chair to formally thank him for his support. 
2   Disappointing numbers took part in the Central Park CATI/Sprint although it is hoped that the details of the club and forthcoming events handed out will attract some newcomers to the Hylands event. The Committee’s thanks to Chris Childs for Planning the courses were recorded. 
3   The Fixtures Report was noted. 
4   Mapping of Pods and Conyfield Woods has been put on hold following the Forestry Commission’s (FC) advice that future tenure of the land is uncertain.  A clearer statement from the FC is required urgently so that mapping resources and funding can be allocated appropriately. 

5   Following discussion of the new 4-Tier event structure, and in particular the future opportunities for Level B events, it was agreed that the 2012 Baddow Ridge event will be Level C (previously Regional) and that a bid for a Level B event in Writtle Forest & College Wood (see 7.2 below)  in mid-March 2013 would be made.


	Geraldine & John C
John C & Dave

Dave

	7.
	Mapping Report
1   Danbury Common/Backwarden is currently being mapped.
2   Subject to permissions there is an opportunity to extend the Writtle Forest area into College Wood. This would provide viable venue for a Level B event and may open up an alternative car park site. The owner of College Wood may have been notified to Martin Sellens during his initial meet with Lord Petre - Kevin will check this out. If Martin cannot help then Geraldine will approach Lord Petre. 
3   If mapping of Pods/Conyfields is to continue to be kept on hold (see 6.4. above) then Tom Edelsten will be asked to map Galleywood Common next.
4   Tom Edelsten wants to make a larger map of Mill Green Common (part of Writtle Forest map) with a view to possible use of that area for CHIG/HAVOC mini-events. This was agreed by the Committee subject to the stipulation that permission for any use of the area would need to be sought through SOS. 

	Kevin & Geraldine


	8.
	Equipment and club kit

1   The identification of new storage for the club’s equipment is now an urgent need.  John Russell will investigate the possibilities. 

	John R


	9.
	Newsletter

1   The next Newsletter will be published in May; contributions are required by 30 April.
 
	All

	10.
	The Webmaster had nothing to report.


	

	11.
	Permanent Courses

1   The Permanent Course Officer’s report was noted.


	

	12.
	Development Committee Report
1   The Committee’s report on their activities was noted. 
2   Planned Saturday Activity sessions are Maldon Promenade in April and with Castle Park in May. In view of the recent poor attendance at Central Park an article on these sessions will be included in the next Newsletter to encourage participation by club members.
3   It was noted that Maldon Council have introduced a formal application process and may introduce fees for usage. Julie will send details to Fixtures Secretary so that Venue documentation can be updated in due course.
4   The Fixtures Secretary had applied for permission to use Castle Park in May but had not received formal confirmation. Nancy has received some confirmation from Colchester Borough Council though it is unclear what this relates to – to be checked.  

4  Agreed that the revised Terms of Reference of the Committee would be considered at the next meeting of the SOS Committee. Julie to re-circulate.

	John C 

Julie

Nancy & Dave
      Julie

	13.
	EAOA Report

1   Tracey’s report was noted.
2   Andrew had also attended the last EAOA meeting and additionally reported that:  Regional Development Officers were being replaced by (fewer) Participation Managers; the 2011 EAOA AGM will be held at the SOS Highwoods event.

	

	14.
	Membership Report

1   The up-to-date Membership list had been circulated. Those who had not renewed their membership for 2011 are being followed-up; some are clearly oversights.

	

	15.
	AOB and date of next meeting
1   No AOB items were raised.
2   The next meeting of the committee will be in Tiptree United Reformed Church on Monday 9th May 2011.
	


There being no further business the meeting closed at 21.50 hrs

Annexe:

Duties of the Club Treasurer

Responsible to SOS Committee
1. Maintain the financial records for the club and manage any bank accounts.

2. Initiate payments which have been authorised.

3. Issue invoices where required.

4. Pay in all receipts.

5. Complete BO and EAOA levy returns and send levies.

6. Pay land fees and notify interested parties of participating numbers where required, eg Forestry Commission.

7. Report current financial position to each Committee meeting.

8. Prepare annual accounts for the AGM and arrange for their independent examination.

9.  Keep a Receipts and Payments account for each event.
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